Day 4 - Thursday, May 16 (Bursa)

The final working day of TPM5 focused on key elements necessary for the project's final phase.
Discussions were structured around four main topics. First, the Toolbox with Developed
Lessons was reviewed, with partners assessing whether the lessons were practical, adaptable,
and effectively integrated XR and digital tools to support education. Next, the focus shifted to
Drafting the MOOC for Implementation, a key training tool for educators. The team discussed
the need of it as many items can be involved in the Guidance Material.

Another major topic was Creating Guidance Materials for Implementation, aimed at supporting
educators in adopting the project’s tools. These materials will provide step-by-step instructions,
best practices, and solutions for common challenges related to XR integration. The final
morning discussion centered on Updates and Improvements to the SAVLAR Website, ensuring it
remains a user-friendly and accessible platform for teachers and stakeholders by updating it
with new resources and training materials.

After a coffee break, the team moved on to the logistical and strategic aspects of the final
project phase, including planning multiplier events to showcase the project’s results, refining
the dissemination strategy, finalizing arrangements for the last TPM, and ensuring all timesheets
and administrative requirements were in order.

Following a lunch break, the group enjoyed a visit to Old Bursa, where they explored the city’s
rich history and culture, rounding off the productive day with an informal networking opportunity
with the principal of the school. This was the farewell dinner of this TPM.

Conclusion

PM5 was a productive meeting, addressing key aspects of survey evaluation, MOOC
development, dissemination planning, and final project outputs. The combination of structured
discussions, schoolvisits, and cultural experiences strengthened collaboration and prepared
the consortium for the final phases of the project.

The next steps include finalizing the survey reports, refining the guidance materials, and
preparing for the last TPM.



